## Regular Monthly Meeting July 14, 2005

The regular monthly meeting of the Shenango Township Board of Supervisors was held on Thursday, July 14, 2005, 7:00 PM at the Shenango Township Municipal Building with Supervisors, Larry Herman and Sherry Wehr present.

The meeting was opened with a salute to the flag.

The minutes were read and approved from the previous meeting.

The Police Report was read by Officer Clint Garver.

Motion by Mrs. Wehr second by Mr. Herman to approve payment of the general fund expenses.

Motion by Mr. Herman second by Mrs. Wehr to approve payment of the sewer fund expenses.

Motion by Mr. Herman second by Mrs Wehr to approve payment of the Tax Refunds.

## **Public Comment**

Mr. Bill Alexander asked if lines could be painted on Old Pittsburgh, Savannah Road, Savannah Gardner Road and Gardner Center Road. Mr. Alexander also stated that the ditch line needs to be cleaned on Old Pittsburgh Road, and stated that the ongoing problem exists with four wheelers in the area.

Mr. Oran Allen asked if Trumco, requested the release of the road bond for logging in the area and if the cracks would be filled on Savannah Gardner Road

Mr. Jim Bintrim, stated that cutting of the grass at the park with the Public Works Department is wasting money, grass could be cut for \$41.00, per acre.

Mr. Dale Wehr, stated that the grass was cut by individuals for Adult Probation.

Mr. Jim Bintrim told Mr. Wehr to be quiet, and to mind your own business, your not a supervisor I didn't come her to listen to you, Mr. Bintrim again told Mr. Wehr to be quiet or you know what will happen. Mr. Wehr then asked if that was a threat and requested that it be placed in the minutes.

Mr. Greg Zeiller, stated that the area around the recycling bins at Giant Eagle needs to be emptied more often and the garbage needs to be cleaned up.

Mrs. Pat List, what is being done with the car at the end of Decorth Avenue, and could the road be paved this year if not then next year.

Ms. Karen Leckfor asked for a petition for a street light on Decorath.

Mr. Chris Buck, of Forrest Avenue asked the status of the adjustment to the ordinance for the reduction of the speed limit on Gardner Stop Road.

There being no further comment, Motion by Mr. Herman second by Mrs Wehr to adjourn.

Brian D. Tanner Secretary-Treasurer